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 This Week’s Meeting 
 

  Youth Program Night 

Introductions 
John Fuller 

Thanks 
Bronwyn  
Berriman 

 Another busy week for us all!  Tonight 
we look forward to hearing about the            
experiences of our many Youth Program      
participants. Our Youth Director, John Fuller, 
will run the program tonight. I look forward to 
hearing about the  programs we have           
supported and the participants reports. 
 
 Last week we had an excellent and 
very interesting presentation by Paul Erickson 
on his recent trip to the United States of  
America, focusing on the Southern States.  It 
sure has whetted my desire to visit the area 
and especially take a cruise on the Paddle 
Steamer!  Thank you Paul, it was fascinating! 
 
 Eight of us attended the Lower Blue 
Rotary Club meeting on Tuesday evening,    
photos and report on later pages.   
Congratulations to Trevor Lloyd for organising 
Rebecca Fry to attend and address us all –   
inspiring the young attendees. 
 
 We have an extra Bunnings BBQ on 
Sunday, thanks to everyone who volunteered 
their service, such a terrific response, we had 
more than needed! Keep in mind our regular 
BBQ next Saturday.  Donation buckets for the 
Drought Relief were out to collect – the Barrels 
from Buy-A-Bale are out of stock until at least 
next week, so hopefully our order will be filled 
then. For now we have printed posters on our 
regular donation buckets. 
 
 As always, members of our club are 
coming up with lots of suggestions for how we 
can assist. They all need to be planned well, so 
that we get the best possible outcomes for our 
neighbours on the land. 
 
 Drought Relief is a high priority across 
the State and a great chance to show off Rotary 
at the NRL Football Round at Alliance Stadium 

Report from our President  
Margaret Bell 

2018—2019 

Official Bulletin of  

The Rotary Club of Springwood Inc.   
Chartered 4th December 1984 CLUB 22213  
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on Friday Night was announced.  Clubs 
were asked to assist in the bucket          
donation collection at the Game, the    
overall response was slow, but I will go to 
represent our Club as District want to have 
Rotary’s inclusion visible. I am sure it will 
be a very successful appeal.  I just hope it’s 
not too cold!!! 
Looking forward to seeing you all on   
Monday                     Go the Bunnies!!! 
 

Margaret Bell 

 

Bob & Jan Templeman 

August 

Warwick Harrison 
Margaret Thrift 
Peter Meehan 

http://www.clubrunner.ca/Portal/Home.aspx?did=9680
http://www.springwoodrotary.org.au
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***** Attention All Members***** 
Important Changes to Apologies  

The ONLY person to be contacted for Apologies, Additional Guest, Dietary Changes ETC. is  

Peter Sparkes peege@bigpond.com or phone  0417 244 829 by 5pm on Sunday.  

Speak clearly and leave your name and contact number with the message.  

Remember you will be required to pay for any meals not cancelled after 5pm on Sunday 
 

****DO NOT RING LYNDA Unless placing a nursery order***** 

THE LAST MEETING 

 At our last meeting we received great 
news that we will be having a visit from our      
District Governor Susan Wakefield - 20th August. 
 With our state of NSW now officially      
recognised in drought, we are still planning the 
best way to help the farmers and communities 
hardest hit. Our objective is long term as we     
recognise it will be 1 –2 years for the farmers and 
community to have a turnaround. If members can 
help with purchases of female products, Yvonne 
has started  with the collection and boxing the 
items ready for distribution. Please contact 
Yvonne with any items or help in this project.   
 Norm reminded members of the funds 
raised from The Centurion monies. Please contact 
Norm is you require any replacement tubes or 
wish to start new with a stand.  This is a very easy 
way of getting into the habit of making a personal 
contribution to The Rotary Foundation.   
 The commitment you are asked to make is 
simply contribute A$100 per year as long as you 
are able to.  In this case, the money is paid into 
The Australian Rotary Foundation Trust  making 
your contribution tax deductible.   
 The initial commitment is recognised by 
the presentation of the ‘Centurion’ lapel badge, 
and each year our District sends out renewal    
notices asking all participants to continue their 
support.  

Yvonne receiving 
her (Paul Harris) 
Sapphire Pin from 
Past President 
Norm. These pins 
are in recognition 
for funds raised 

Sofia and Norm  
inspecting the Carousel 
progress. It is coming 
along nicely as seen here 
in the photo. An official 
opening will be held 
once all completed. 

Sofia talking to     
members about her 

time settling in at  her  
new school and       

current Host family.  

Sofia eating fish and 
chips at one of our great 
local look outs.  
Hawksbury Lookout on a 
picture perfect day. 
 
(Editor was told Sofia then sat 
on the other bench to look at 
the view while eating lunch) 

At the last meeting our 
current Treasurer Paul 

entertained and           
informed us of his latest 
holiday in America. Paul 
and his wife drove most 

of the time with only a 
couple of tours 
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Want to know more about Rotary? 

If you wanted to start a new Fellowship related to your 
interests,  

and which is not already in existence,  
here is a useful tool,  

The Rotary Fellowships Handbook.  
Just click on the cover to the left. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi0zNiUzt7cAhVaQN4KHWUOC8gQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.rotary-ribi.org/clubs/page.php?PgID%3D647172%26ClubID%3D112&psig=AOvVaw0zjVKY6vClTHTwX0MTlG7e&ust=1533857313262773
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjM6-v_zd7cAhXDQN4KHVK2BbgQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://rotary9640.org/sitepage/rotary-fellowships&psig=AOvVaw0zjVKY6vClTHTwX0MTlG7e&ust=1533857313262773
http://clubrunner.blob.core.windows.net/00000050068/en-us/files/sitepage/rotary-fellowships/fellowship_handbook.pdf/729en.pdf


 4 

 

In Conversation with two Charter Members 

Bob Taylor (a past district governor at the time) 

from  The Rotary Club of Blaxland—Springwood 

Rotary Club saw the potential of two clubs in the 

area and had a big hand in the setup of a new 

club in Springwood. In 1984 a letter of application 

was sent to Rotary International  requesting a 

name change from The Rotary Club of Blaxland—

Springwood to The Lower Blue Mountains Rotary 

Club so the new club could be called The Rotary 

Club of Springwood. They agreed to share the  

territory and still have the same respect for the 

areas today. Potential new Rotarians were        

approached locally in Springwood and surrounds. 

Australian artist Norman Lindsay designed and 

painted a crest for Springwood/Faulconbridge. A 

letter from the Historical Society formally agreed 

on the usage of the Springwood Crest and it was 

first used on the Charter night of The  Rotary Club 

of Springwood and following on any programs, 

banners etc.. This now sits proudly on top of each 

edition of SPRINGWORD Newsletters.  

On Charter night, Tuesday 4th December 1984, 

290 Rotarians, wives and friends attended the 

foundational meeting at the Civic Centre in           

Springwood. The Rotary Club of Springwood  

started with strong interest in working for the youth 

of  the district and this still continues to do this  

today. The Charter for the club hung on the wall of 

the Civic Centre until it was the rebuilt into The 

Hub in 2015. 

Up until the first meeting Charter members      

Fred and Alan had known of each other but not in 

a close form so it was from 4th December 1984 

they started with fellowship in Rotary which then 

evolved into friendship with their wives as well. 

Wives and girlfriends would attend special      

functions and join in the fellowship. Fred was the 

first of the two to become President, he then  

handed that baton onto Alan the following year.  

Above is the listing of the 
Charter Members including 
professions and wives 
names (Rotarianne’s) 
 

Left is the Front Cover of 
the presentation of Charter      
program which includes the 
Springwood Crest 
 

Below is the Change Over  
dinner with Fred handing 
over to Alan 
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In Conversation with two Charter Members …...Continued 

With all organisations over time there are always 

changes and one of the biggest and best for them 

both was the introduction of women into Rotary. 

They felt it improved the club and were happy to 

see women take office as they had a lot to        

contribute and happy to take the lead.  We are 

very fortunate to have our first female Rotarian 

Lynda Sparkes still contributing today. Dress 

sense was adhered to quite strictly back then with 

the men in suit coats and ties and ladies in smart 

dress. The president always wore his Regalia and 

the Sargent of Arms was a highlight of the night.  

Attendance was monitored closely and make ups 

were checked on regularly.  

Fred and Allan feel that for new or potential       

members would benefit greatly from Rotary in as 

much as whatever you are willing to put in you will 

get double back. Fellowship starts from the       

beginning and is a great added bonus. Just as it 

was in their early days, they feel to attract new 

members you work on word of mouth and invite 

them to      special meetings.  

With The Rotary Club of Springwood Inc. and its 

many projects Fred and Allan feel it has a strong  

future while retaining its core values from when 

they started.  

These gentlemen are a wealth of knowledge and 

are at times called upon to clarify some aspects at 

the meetings.  

One of the rewarding events they share from the  

early days was of the Christmas Raffle prizes. 

They would have steady raffle tickets sales for the 

trailer loads of wood or of  gardening items on  

offer. These raffles did very well for their         

fundraising along with the regular organising of 

The Blue Gum Markets.  

When it came to community service they also had 

a hand in the gardening service Rotary offered at 

the time, along with the building of school shade 

structures. 

At each Monday night meeting Fred and Alan 

meet members first and hand over our name 

badges; it is always with a smile and a chat.  

A great way to start any meeting!  

Thank you Fred and Alan for your years  

of service and fellowship!  

Above One of the many Raffle Trailers  

Below helping with a shade structure at Springwood Public 
Schools - Bill Clague, Ross Ingram, Val Jones, Alan Cameron,   

and Joe Kennedy 
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Rotary Health Highlights 

A call for help 
The Rotary Club of Springwood Inc. received a     
request for help.   

An elderly gentleman (90’s) living in Winmalee 
was in desperate need for cut firewood to keep      
himself warm.  
His neighbours have been trying to assist but have 
run out of donations.  
The Rotary Club of Springwood worked with the 
Lower Blue Mountains Men’s Shed members to 
deliver a significant amount of cut timber to him 
on Wednesday 8th August.  
We hope that the resident is now able to keep 
warm this winter.  
 
Thank You all. 

Using Health Highlights  
 These  snippets are designed to provide 
insights into the work of Australian Rotary Health. 
All Rotarians can be so proud of the work and 
achievements of the organisation that enjoys the 
support of all Districts across Australia. Bulletin 
Editors may find the Health Highlights a simple 
way to include a short filler in the weekly Bulletin. 
Just copy and paste each segment. Alternatively 
Clubs may wish to increase Rotary knowledge in a 
short segment at Club meetings. You will receive 
four highlights each month. 
Health Highlights 
 Australian Rotary Heath is one of the    
largest independent funders of mental health   
research within Australia. I addition to mental 
health research, ARH also provides funding into a 
broad range of general health areas. There lots of 
ways you can engage in an area that is important 
to you and your Club. Contact Dudley Mercer 
(Glenhaven – lacol@myisp.net.au ) to arrange for 
a presentation at your Club to find out more. 
Health Highlights  
 ARH relies on the generosity of Rotary 
Clubs and Districts across Australia for the bulk of 
its funding. In 2017-18, Clubs donated a massive 
$1,908,547 to ARH. Congratulations Rotarians. 
Health Highlights  
Are you interested in the general area of medical 
research, know someone who is struggling with a 
mental health condition or wish to engage with 

Rotary beyond your club? Why not make a differ-
ence by volunteering a little time as a member of 
the Australian Rotary Health District Committee? 

To learn more please contact  
Dudley Mercer lacol@myisp.net.au  

 
 Health Highlights 

Please visit our website, 
www.australianrotaryhealth.org.au  

There is so much to learn 

Rotaract—An Evening with Rebecca Fry 

 On Tuesday evening 8 of us, including Sophie Bray, 
Valda’s granddaughter, went  to The Lower Blue Rotary Club 
Meeting at Emu Sports Club to hear their guest speaker, 
Rebecca Fry. Rebecca spoke about her experiences in     
Rotary when she began her Rotary Journey by attend a 
N.Y.S.F. (National Youth Science Forum) in Canberra as a 
Year 12 student.   
 From there she was selected to travel to South 
Africa to attend the International Science Forum and it was 
this    experience  that led her into Rotaract.  
 Rebecca is now a member of the ‘E’-Club of Silicon 
Valley.  Rotary has given her opportunity to travel, network 
and advance her career and now wants to encourage the 
next generation of Rotary Alumni.  
 It was pleasing to see many young attendees, many 
prospective future Rotaractors in the room.   
 There were 5 Rotary Clubs represented and Trevor 
Lloyd is to be commended for his pro-active approach to get 
this up and running in our Zone. 

Lynda, Sophie, Margaret, 
Valda and David              

Sophie, DG  
Susan Wakefield and Valda 

mailto:lacol@myisp.net.au
mailto:lacol@myisp.net.au
http://www.australianrotaryhealth.org.au
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The Rotary 
Club  
Of 
Springwood Inc 

 
 

The Growing Library  
Support Your Community 

All books $2 

All DVD’s $2 

Purchase from  
Springwood  

Garden  
Centre  

216  
Hawkesbury Road  

Winmalee 2777 

August 

4th Saturday Rotary Garden Working Bee - Buttenshaw Park Gardens 8.30/9am til 10am 

18th -  Saturday Bunnings BBQ with roster in newsletter – plus any extras they ask us to do 

19th - Sunday Youth Exchange ‘Welcome to Australia BBQ’ 

24th - Friday Ellison School School Sports  BBQ 

31st - Friday Father’s Day Breakfast BBQ – Faulconbridge Primary School 7am – 9am 

Not This Year Vietnam Veterans Day 

  Faulconbridge Public School Carnival Day - BBQ 

September 

1st  - Saturday Rotary Garden Working Bee - Buttenshaw Park Gardens 8.30/9am til 10am 

8th to the 9th Rotary Bus Trip 

15th - Saturday Bunnings BBQ with roster in newsletter – plus any extras they ask us to do 

15th - Saturday Literacy Festival Weekend – Car Parking and BBQ 

22nd- Saturday Spring Open Gardens Weekend 

Up Coming Events 

 Pride of Workmanship as a concept instigated at 
the District 268 (now 9685) Assembly in 1975.  They had 43 
incoming Vocational Service Directors  attend and discuss 
something should be organised that would encourage more 
pride by Australians in their vocations. From this the theme 
was born:     Do it once, Do it well, Build a Better Australia 
It was suggested  to hold a "Pride of Workmanship Night" 
with the co-operation of local business community.  An 
award would be made to employees who had been         
nominated by their employer as being deserving. 
 

The first presentation night of the Pride of Workmanship 
Awards was staged in April 1976, and thus it began. 

The Rotary Club of Springwood Inc 
will host their 2018 Pride of Workmanship 

Awards  
Monday 8th October 2018 

 Nominations close on 10th September 2018. 
Nomination Forms on following pages 

 Nominations/Applications   
can be posted or emailed prior to  

4pm on 10th September 2018 

Pride of Workmanship  



 8 

 



 9 

 



 10 

 

August is Membership Month PRESIDENT: 
President Elect/ Secretary: 

Treasurer: 
 Club Administration: 

Immediate Past President : 

DIRECTORS 
Community Service: 

International Service:  
Vocational Services: 

Membership & Public Image: 
Youth Director:  

Project Director: 
Foundation Chair: 

APPOINTMENTS 
Sergeant at Arms: 

Speaker Coordinator:  
Springword Editor: 

Web Page and Facebook: 
Club Training Officer: 

Welfare:  

Members of the Board 2018—2019 

Margaret Bell 
David Rayner 
Paul Erickson  
Jenny Thomas 
Norm Kitto 

 
Bill Bowler 
Geoff Glassock 
Dee Covington  
Bronwyn Berriman 
John Fuller 
Adam Law 
Norm Kitto 
 
Cheryl Kitto  
Yvonne Meehan  
Sherril Daly 
Cheryl Kitto 
Marilyn Kenney 
Valda Bray/ 
Lynda Sparkes 

 Intro’s Thanks 

13 
Aug Meeting Youth Programs John Fuller Bronwyn 

Berriman 

18 
Aug BBQ    

19 
Aug 

Youth    
Exchange BBQ—Bella Vista Farm   

20 
Aug Meeting District Governor  

Susan Wakefield   

24 
Aug BBQ Ellison School Sports Day   

27 
Aug Meeting Alex Partington/ Cheryll 

Ruskin—Surviving   

30 
Aug BBQ 

Faulconbridge School Fa-
ther’s Day Breakfast  
7-9am 

  

3rd 
Sept Meeting Public Image—Bob Atkins/ 

Fiona McCullock   

Dates for Your Diary 

 


